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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2011-293
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: April 26, 2011
Committee(s) of Reference: R, F, TEU
Date of Analysis: April 28, 2011
Type of Action: Solid waste hauler contract amendment and annual rate adjustment; Ordinance Code waiver; approval of settlement agreement
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes a first amendment to the contract between the City and Waste Pro of Florida, Inc. to set the rates for solid waste hauling services for FY10-11.  The amendment retains the current per premises rate of $10.24 for the period of October 1, 2010 to December 31, 2010, and changes the rate to $9.75 for the period January 1, 2011 to September 30, 2011.  The bill also sets fuel consumption caps of 374,456 gallons for FY10-11, 377,216 gallons for FY11-12 and 379,976 for FY12-13.  The amendment also adds a new section to the contract requiring Southland to implement new fuel control policies and procedures to ensure the City-provided fuel is used exclusively for City allocated and approved vehicles, and requiring the company to report to and reimburse the City for any improper fuel transactions.  The bill waives the provision of Ordinance Code Section 382.309 that requires waste hauler rates to be set in the month of September and to be uniform for a whole fiscal year.

The bill also approves a settlement between the City and Waste Pro whereby the company will pay the City $195,857 in compensation for improper use of City-provided resources to provide waste collection services to commercial mobile home parks and to provide tire and appliance pickup services in the City of Neptune Beach.  The $195,857 represents $148,357 in unauthorized service costs and $47,500 in liquidated damages.
Background Information: The Ordinance Code provides that the City shall perform a full rate review on solid waste hauler contracts every three years, and that rates in the two intervening years shall be set by an adjustment equal to 70% of the Consumer Price Index for All Consumers for the 12 months ending in May of the current year.  In 2007 the City waived that provision at the time of the contract renewal for the life of the agreement to permit an adjustment of 100% of the CPI (up to 4.2%) per year. The Code provides that the annual adjustment shall take place not later than September 30th each year and shall be effective for the period of October 1 to September 30 of the succeeding year.
Policy Impact Area: Solid waste hauler annual rate adjustment
Fiscal Impact: Anticipated savings of $391,760 in FY10-11 due to reduced per premises rate, with similar savings in FY11-12 and FY12-13
Analyst: Clements







[image: image2.wmf]_975916892.unknown

